
USS  Jackson  Deployment  Used
Manned/Unmanned  Teaming  with
Fire Scout, Seahawk

An  MH-60S  Sea  Hawk  and  MQ-8C  Fire  Scout  unmanned  aerial
vehicle, assigned to Helicopter Sea Combat Squadron (HSC) 23,
conduct concurrent flight operations as a manned-unmanned team
(MUM-T) while embarked on the Independence-variant littoral
combat  ship  USS  Jackson  (LCS  6).  U.S.  NAVY  /  Lt.  j.g.
Alexandra  Green
ARLINGTON, Va. — The recently concluded Western Pacific of the
Independence-class littoral combat ship USS Jackson (LCS 6)
saw extensive use of the newest version of the Fire Scout
unmanned  helicopter,  with  the  operations  including
manned/unmanned  teaming  (MUM-T)  with  an  MH-60S  Seahawk
helicopter. 

The USS Jackson, based in San Diego, deployed on July 11,
2021, to the Western Pacific for 15 months in support of the
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Oceania Maritime Security Initiative (OMSI). Both the ship’s
Blue and Gold crews each participated in two on-hull patrols
during the deployment, which took the LCS to the South China
Sea  and  Oceania.  The  Jackson,  with  a  Coast  Guard  law-
enforcement  detachment  embarked,  operated  with  the  armed
forces of Brunei, France, Germany, Indonesia, Thailand and
Japan, and made port calls to several island nations including
Palau, Tahiti and Fiji. The ship returned to its homeport on
Oct. 15, 2022.  

The Jackson was armed with surface warfare mission modules,
including the Naval Strike Missile, an MQ-8C Fire Scout and an
MH-60S Seahawk. The aircraft were operated alternatively by
detachments of Helicopter Sea Combat Squadron 23. This marked
the first Pacific deployment of the MQ-8C version of the Fire
Scout. 

“Jackson conducted multi-domain operations with our Fire Scout
unmanned aerial vehicle and manned MH-60S Seahawk,” said Cmdr.
Michael Winslow, commanding officer of the ship’s Gold Crew,
during an Oct. 19 media roundtable. “We had a lot of success
with the Fire Scout. We conducted about 20 hours of flight
operations pushing out to distances in excess of 100 miles.
Next year we have some NAVAIR operations scheduled to look at
expanding  the  wind,  pitch  and  roll  restrictions  that  are
currently on the Fire Scout. Absolutely a force multiplier in
theater.” 

Cmdr. Nick Van Wagoner, executive officer of the Jackson’s
Blue Crew, said the Jackson “set the standard in 7th Fleet and
really define what persistent operations with the MQ-8C looks
like. As a result of that, I think our operational commanders
are seeking new ways to employ that sensor alongside other
manned and unmanned aircraft and surface vehicles.” 

We did employ the manned/unmanned teaming tactic and concept
with  our  aviation  detachment  from  Helicopter  Sea  Combat
Squadron 23 Detachment 6. We executed that approximately one



dozen times and we saw over 100 hours of MQ-8C operations
while deployed to the 7th Fleet area. While conducting those
manned/unmanned  teaming  operations  what  we  found  was  that
having  an  unmanned  aircraft  that  had  many  capable  sensor
payloads was really a force multiplier that we could use to
develop our recognized air and maritime picture beyond the
horizon  while  using  the  MH-60S  to  conduct  positive
identification of things that we detected with the MQ-8C.  

The MQ-8C is equipped with the ZPY-8 search radar, the Brite
Star  II  electro-optical/infrared  sensor  and  the  Automatic
Information System. 


